
BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS 

A MEETING WAS HELD AT 

LLYSWEN PUBLIC HALL, LLYSWEN ON 

6th JANUARY, 2020 

 

Present:  Cllr Mrs. A. Page  Cllr Ms. A. Lloyd 

   Cllr Mr. H. Lewis  Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes 

   Cllr Mrs. K. Laurie-Parry 

   Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk 

 

In Attendance:  Mrs. Lesley Emerson 

   Mrs. Jen Watts 

 

Apologies:  Cllr Mrs. P. Wormleighton 

 

DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

Cllr Laurie-Parry declared an interest, as County Councillor, in Planning Application 19/2035/RES:  

Application for reserved matters following the approval of P/2016/0793 for the erection of 30 

dwellings and infrastructure;  land at rear of Bronllys School, Bronllys. 

 

MINUTES 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 6th November, 2019 were read, agreed and confirmed as a 

correct record.  This was proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Lewis. 

 

MATTERS ARISING 

 

473/2017 Speed Indicator Devices – Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that she had written to Powys County 

Council regarding community infrastructure and has asked Ian Mills to cost out flashing lights stating 

“Slow Down and Actual Speed” in Llyswen.  Cllr Lloyd asked if Cllr Laurie-Parry could enquire about 

having an average speed camera on each side of the village. 

        Action By: Cllr Laurie-Parry 

 

486/2018 Play Area Pontywal Lane – Cllr Page reported that she still had not heard from Stephen 

Butcher and would contact him by telephone. 

        Action By: Cllr Page 

 

495/2018 Defibrillator, Bronllys – The Clerk reported that the training had gone ahead but only 9 

people attended.  There was no charge made for the training but it was felt that it would be fitting to 

give a donation.  It was proposed by Cllr Lewis and seconded by Cllr Hughes that a £50 donation be 

made. 

 

501/2018 Bronllys School and Play Area – This remains ongoing. 

 

521/2019 Brambles by River in Llyswen – This remains ongoing.  Cllr Laurie-Parry and Cllr Lloyd will 

meet with Jenny Thomas from Powys County Council to put in an application for regeneration monies. 
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528/2019 Bus Shelter, Bronllys – It was reported that Carl Selby has had the noticeboard to erect in 

the bus shelter but the Clerk was not sure if the work had been carried out as yet.  Cllr Page agreed to 

check on this.  Cllr Lewis agreed to do a sign for the noticeboard. 

 

529/2018 Street Lighting in Neuadd Terrace – Cllr Page has not yet been to see the residents in Neuadd 

Terrace but agreed to do so before the next meeting. 

 

535/2019 Community Council Paperwork, Royston Hall – It was agreed that the removal of Community 

Council paperwork from the Royston Hall would be carried out in February. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

536/2019 Standing Orders – The Clerk will resend these out to Councillors for alterations at the next 

meeting in order for them to be signed off in the March meeting. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

537/2019 Use of Field Next to Royston Hall for Community Car Park – A discussion was held and it was 

felt that a decision would not be able to be made until Mr. Hopkins has submitted a planning 

application. It was agreed that the Clerk write to Mr. Hopkins thanking him for his kind offer of the 

field next to Royston Hall for a car park but that a decision would not be able to be made until a 

planning application had been submitted as as a public body Bronllys Community Council have to 

follow due process in all planning matters. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

A letter was received from Powys County Council asking for details of the Precept required for the 

2020/21 financial year.  Following discussion it was agreed that we apply for £12,000. 

 

A letter was received from Josephine Rumsey, Clerk of Talgarth Town Council.  Talgarth Town Council 

have purchased its own Speedwatch equipment, i.e. a speedgun, jackets, signs etc. and have 3 people 

trained up to undertake speedwatch sessions.  They are asking if any of the Community Councillors 

from Bronllys wished to be trained up to be part of this scheme.  Following discussion it was felt that 

we currently do not have the personnel to do this but will advertise it on the website.  Cllr Page 

reported that she may know someone who would be interested and would ask them to contact 

Talgarth Town Council directly. 

        Action By: Cllr Lewis 

 

Planning Application 19/2039/RES:  Application for reserved matters following the approval of 

P/2016/0793 for the erection of 30 dwellings and infrastructure; land at rear of Bronllys School, 

Bronllys.  There were no objections voiced. 

 

A letter was received from Powys Street Naming and Numbering, Powys County Council.  The 

developer of the site at the rear of Greenfields has requested to name the development Drover’s 

Meadow, the Welsh translation being Dol y Porthmon.  There were no objections raised. 
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ACCOUNTS 

Unpaid Accounts (For Approval) 

Denise Abberley-Williams (November)   £173.56 

Denise Abberley-Williams (December)   £230.88 

HMRC (November and December)   £   91.44 

Wye Knot Stop Café, Llyswen – Replacement Planter £   51.99 

 

Bank Balance As Per Latest Statement 

Current Account     £7,566.03 

 

The accounts were agreed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Lloyd. 

 

 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Cllr Wormleighton had been asked to raise a problem by a resident in Neuadd Terrace in that the fence 

between her garden and the moat area is completely down and could be a health and safety issue as 

far as children playing in that area are concerned.  The Council have been informed but as yet have 

not repaired the fence.  It was agreed that the Clerk write to Powys County Council regarding this. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

Cllr Hughes reported that the fence is broken on the land we lease in Llyswen.  She suggested that a 

quote be asked for from The Reliable Fencing Company for repair.  This was agreed. 

 

        Action By: Cllr Hughes 

 

Cllr Page reported that the recent Santa Sleigh in Bronllys and Llyswen had raised a total of £499.00. 

 

Cllr Page reported that due to other commitments she has had to resign as Governor of Ysgol Y 

Mynydd Ddu. 

 

Cllr Page asked if we could have a recruitment drive for Community Councillors as we still have two 

vacancies.  Cllr Lewis agreed to put this on the website and Facebook page. 

 

        Action By: Cllr Lewis 

 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th February, 2020 at 7.30 p.m. in the Royston Hall, 

Bronllys. 
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